
Members Meeting - Sunday March 2, 2025


We thank God for His blessing on our worship as we met together Sunday 
March 2 for our Members Meeting. We want you to be aware of a couple of 
highlights in particular.


1) New Members 
We voted and welcomed 3 people into membership! 


Charlotte Stevens 
Charlotte has been attending here for several years now. We have been blessed 
and encourage to see her baptized and to watch her grow in love and service for 
Jesus. Charlotte is connected with the C&C and is part of the Ballanger small 
group. She also assists with our music ministry.


Scott and Justine McKenzie 
Scott and Justine are fairly new to PPBC, but also not so new. We have been 
blessed to get to know them through children ministry as their four children 
(Boaz, Judah, Emerald and Ezra) have been part of Dugout and Soccer. They 
come to us from our sister church, Renaissance Baptist Church in Brooklin. 
They were heavily invested in life and ministry at RBC and they thank God for 
His blessings on their family through their brothers and sisters over the past 10 
years. 


Scott also comes with skills, training, experience and a heart for pastoral 
ministry. He has both an undergrad and masters degree from Toronto Baptist 
Seminary and has most recently served as a lay elder at RBC. They are 
prayerfully considering how God might use them in future ministry.


All of that to say, you can expect to see Scott quickly involved in things around 
here as he looks to expand his pastoral gifts and experience.


2) Changes To Ministry Staff 
Josh & Jenna Anderson 
As you know, we have been prayerfully considering a proposal to add Josh to 
our ministry staff as Family Ministry Director. While Jenna has served as our 
Children Ministry Director the past few years she will be stepping down the end 
of May as they eagerly anticipate the arrival of their first child. We are very 
pleased to announce that the proposal to add Josh to our team beginning in 
June was unanimously and joyfully accepted by our members. 


